
 
 
 

 
 
Via Electronic Mail 
 
August 13, 2021 
 
Emma Rodvien, Coordinator 
Energy Facility Siting Board 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI 02888 
 
Re:  Notice of Temporary Mobilization of LNG Equipment  

Old Mill Lane, Portsmouth, August 30-31, 2021 
 
Dear Ms. Rodvien, 
 

Pursuant to the Rhode Island Energy Facility Siting Board Order No. 147, at 11 n.5, the 
Company is hereby providing notice that it will be mobilizing liquified natural gas (“LNG”) 
equipment at its property located at Old Mill Lane, Portsmouth (the “Facility”) to support the 
natural gas supply to Aquidneck Island.  This mobilization is needed as a backup supply to the 
natural gas distribution system during the transmission pipeline owner’s scheduled inspection of 
the lateral pipeline that supplies the Island.  Attached as Exhibit A is a copy of the notice dated 
August 13, 2021 (“Notice”) that was supplied to Rhode Island Public Utilities and Carrier 
Division pursuant to the requirements of 49 CFR §193.2019.  As stated in the Notice, the Facility 
will be operated between August 30-31, 2021.  Provided there are no capacity constraints from 
the pipeline inspection, the Facility is only expected to be on standby during the day. 
 

Consistent with previous mobilizations, the Company has reviewed the upcoming 
mobilization with the town administrators and emergency responders for the Towns of 
Portsmouth and Middletown.  The Company will mail the notice to the abutters of the upcoming 
mobilization the week of August 16th.  Attached as Exhibit B is a copy of the notice.   

 
Site setup is expected to commence August 23, 2021, and once the equipment is 

delivered, security will be present 24/7. 
 

Please contact me with any questions or comments. 
 

Regards, 

  
Mark R. Rielly  
Assistant General Counsel & Director 
National Grid Service Company, Inc.

Mark R. Rielly 
Assistant General Counsel & Director 

 

40 Sylvan Road, Waltham, MA  02451 
T: 781-907-2111  F: (781) 296-8091 or -8092  Mark.Rielly@nationalgrid.com   www.nationalgrid.com 



 
 
 

EXHIBIT A 



 
 

         Delivered Electronically 

August 13, 2021 

Robert Bailey 

Associate Public Utilities Administrator for Engineering and Pipeline Safety 

Rhode Island Gas Safety Program Manager 

Rhode Island Division of Public Utilities & Carriers 

89 Jefferson Blvd 

Warwick, RI 02888 

Re: Notification – Mobile and Temporary LNG Facilities (49 CFR, §193.2019) 

 

Dear Mr. Bailey: 

 

Pursuant to the requirements of 49 CFR §193.2019, National Grid is hereby notifying the 

Division of a temporary portable LNG set-up at Old Mill Lane, Portsmouth, RI (Assessor’s Parcel 68-

74).  

The set-up of temporary LNG is to provide system reliability while the transmission company, 

Algonquin, is performing inspections on their piping systems. National Grid, as a policy, installs 

portable LNG equipment as a backup to these inspections.  We are providing notification of these 

inspections which are scheduled to operate August 30 – August 31. 

 

The Company will comply with the applicable sections of NFPA 59A (2001), in accordance with 

49 CFR § 193.2019.  

 

Pursuant to the requirements of 49 CFR §193.2019, please refer to Attachment 1 provided herein 

for a site plan that shows the proposed leakage containment and control, firefighting equipment, and the 

methods employed to restrict public access. 

 

The documentation provided in Attachment 1 is contained in the binder that will be onsite for 

review. The binder will include the most recent revisions to any of the documents contained within. 

 

Please contact me with any questions regarding this filing. Thank you for your time and attention 

to this matter. If you have any questions, let me know. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

KChebe Grace 

Special Projects Manager 



  
 

Cc: Mark Prewitt, National Grid 

Alexander Day, National Grid 

Thomas Smith, National Grid 

Regina Maddox, National Grid 

Danil Lamriben, National Grid 

Lizette Lofton, National Grid 



PRINT DATE :

08/13/2021

UPDATE TIME :

08:25:11



OLD MILL LANE

PRINT DATE :

08/13/2021

UPDATE TIME :

08:25:12



      
 
 

 
 

 
EXHIBIT B 



 
 
August 17, 2021 
 
 
Dear Neighbor, 
 
Algonquin Gas Transmission, the owner and operator of the transmission pipeline that feeds 
Aquidneck Island, will be performing an additional inspection of its pipeline from August 30-31, 
2021.  During this time National Grid and its contractors will temporarily locate equipment on its 
Old Mill Lane property to provide a backup gas supply in support of Algonquin’s operation.   
 
Prior to the Algonquin’s start date, National Grid’s contractors will be conducting minor site 
work to allow the equipment to be located on the site in a manner that limits disturbance to the 
property.  The facility will be manned at all times by security guards and National Grid 
personnel.  Once Algonquin’s inspection and maintenance operation are complete, the equipment 
will be removed from the Old Mill Lane property.   
 
Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions or concerns.  The easiest way to 
reach me is by phone at 401-784-4320 or by email at Jacques.Afonso@nationalgrid.com. 
 
Regards, 
 
Jacques R. Afonso 
Manager, Community & Customer Management, RI 
National Grid 
 


